














24/03/2021 Email -  - Outlook

1

Re: Trees cut down at Meadowcroft Manor, Balcombe Road

COUTINHO, Claire C <claire.coutinho.mp@parliament.uk>
Mon 07/12/2020 08:55

Dear 
 
Thank you for your email.
 
As a passionate environmentalist myself I can assure you that I very much appreciate – and share - your anger
at the recent situa�on on the Meadowcro� House site. 
 
As soon as this was brought to my a�en�on my office contacted the council’s Planning Department and Head
of Legal services to advise them that this had happened. A member of my cons�tuency team also visited the
site on Monday morning to see what had happened and briefed me. The Council’s Planning Enforcement
Team and legal department immediately issued a site-wide Tree Protec�on Order (TPO) to ensure that no
further damage to the site could be caused.
 
The council’s Tree Officer and a representa�ve of the Forestry Commission also visited the site on Tuesday. I
have been assured that the council is undertaking a thorough inves�ga�on and I understand that they are
collec�ng evidence for a poten�al prosecu�on. 
 
East Surrey is an environmental treasure chest and it is appalling that such devasta�on was has taken place. I
can assure you that I will be monitoring this extremely closely and I will keep you updated.
 
Best wishes,
Claire

UK Parliament Disclaimer: this e-mail is confidential to the intended recipient. If you have received
it in error, please notify the sender and delete it from your system. Any unauthorised use,
disclosure, or copying is not permitted. This e-mail has been checked for viruses, but no liability is
accepted for any damage caused by any virus transmitted by this e-mail. This e-mail address is not
secure, is not encrypted and should not be used for sensitive data.
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RE: Meadowcroft Tree Felling

Cllr Biggs <Cllr.Biggs@reigate-banstead.gov.uk>
Tue 01/12/2020 17:01

Dear 
 
Thank you for asking, I’m happy for the email to be posted, I will be doing an update later and I am talking to
Suzy Radio this evening.
 
Kind regards
 
Richard
 
 
 
From:   
Sent: 01 December 2020 16:12 
To: Cllr Biggs <Cllr.Biggs@reigate-banstead.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: Meadowcro� Tree Felling
 
Dear Councillor Biggs,
 
Thank you for your very thorough email. It is a tremendous relief that yours and the council’s view on the
sudden felling of so many trees is in accordance with the views of so many of Horley’s residents. With your
permission, I would like to post your email onto the Horley Life Facebook group as there are s�ll many
residents that are confused and horrified by what has happened, and I think your email would go some way
towards providing clarity and reassurance. If you would prefer me not to do this I completely understand.
 
I look forward to hearing the results of the various inves�ga�ons into this situa�on, or mee�ng you in future
should the occasion present itself. 
 
Kind regards,
 

 
Get Outlook for iOS

From: Cllr Biggs <Cllr.Biggs@reigate-banstead.gov.uk> 
Sent: Tuesday, December 1, 2020 11:42:20 AM 

 
Subject: Meadowcro� Tree Felling
 
 

Dear 

Thank you for your email.

I appreciate your anger at this recent situa�on on the Meadowcro� House site. This shock is felt equally by
the council.  I can assure you that the first myself, or anyone from the council knew about this wanton
destruc�on of trees and habitat was when I was contacted on Sunday a�ernoon.

I contacted our planning department and Head of Legal services to advise them that this had happened and
visited the site on Monday morning to see for myself along with my colleague and Deputy Leader Cllr
Schofield.

I was honestly shocked and saddened by what we saw. We also visited a local resident that had originally
no�fied us of the situa�on. My first priority was to do whatever we could to ensure no further trees were
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felled. Our planning enforcement team and legal department immediately issued a site wide Tree Protec�on
Order (TPO)

An inves�ga�on will now be undertaken to discover how and why this totally unnecessary destruc�on of
woodland and habitat took place. I can assure you that the council is using all possible  means at its disposal
to ensure the inves�ga�on is thorough.

Our tree officer and a representa�ve of the Forestry Commission will be visi�ng the site today and I will await
their report, which I will be happy to share.

I took on the role of Execu�ve Member for Planning Policy following the DMP inspectors hearings but I am
now involved with the planning department in producing the Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) that
will be the guide and design principles that will need to be used by any developers plans for the full site. This
document has been and will con�nue to be subject to ongoing  consulta�on with local interested par�es,
councillors and landowners as well as a full public consulta�on.

The SPD will clearly state our vison for the area. Whilst I understand the cost of the land is a ma�er for
discussion I think the ac�ons carried out over the weekend prove that by RBBC and SCC owning the land we
can ensure the development now in the plan can meet a vison that has both social and commercial value. To
this end a significant part of the land owned by the Borough Council will be developed into a town park for
the benefit of our residents. This park has the poten�al to incorporate flood allevia�on for neighbouring
proper�es and with the right design and management can have areas of strong biodiversity which I have
witnessed on recent visits to a nearby nature reserve.

In addi�on, following the Covid pandemic, we are working to ensure the original planned uses are checked
with the current and future expecta�ons.

My aim is to ensure that we work together to provide amenity and employment that gives the residents of
Horley both social and economic value. If we work together and set our aims high we can actually set the
standards for the future.

I will be happy to meet in the near future once I have established the facts regarding the felling of the trees at
the Mill House Proper�es site.

Kind regards

 

Richard Biggs

Horley West and Sidlow

Execu�ve Member for Planning Policy and Place Delivery

 

 




